Abingdon Society of Bellringers

Report of Tower Captain St Nicolas’

To Society AGM 27 April 2010 

We have had a good year with ringing each Sunday and well attended practices.  John, in the St Helen’s report, has commented on the excellent progress of our learners who have enabled us to achieve this good record.  I must record our thanks to Bill, our ringing master, and to Reg for his steeple keeping activities.  I should also like to thank Mark, Kevin and John for their contributions to the social program

New terylene ropes have been fitted during the year and seem to be performing well, although the treble still is seen as a challenge by some. No progress has been made on the other maintenance projects noted in last year’s report.  I hope we may be able to drive things forward once we have our new vicar installed.

Re-hanging the Sanctus bell is still waiting for a faculty.  The main priority is re-painting the grillage of the frame.  This is a job that must be done properly and we need to identify competent contractors to quote for the work.  It is probably sensible to leave replacing the pulley units and running boards until after the frame painting.

The Church has committed funds for the Sanctus bell, but I think it would be appropriate for the ringers to offer a contribution to the other work.    

Hugh Bishop

21 April 2010

